CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING
19th May, 2008

Meeting commenced:
9.00 a.m.
"
ended:
9.45 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Hinds - in the Chair

OFFICERS:
J. Spink - Head of Finance



J. Tanner – Head of Customer Services



M. Bleese - Head of Human Resources



A. Rich - City Solicitor 



David Sackfield – Business Support and Information Manager



Allison Lobley – Assistant Director (Administration) 

1.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

An apology was received on behalf of Alan Westwood.
2.
DECLARATIONS OF INTERESTS

There were no declarations of interest.
3.
RECORD OF BRIEFING

The record of the Briefing held on 12th May, 2008, was not available for consideration.
4.
FILLING OF VACANT POSTS

M. Bleese indicated that he would bring an update report at the next meeting in two weeks.
5.
AGENDA FOR EQUAL OPPORTUNITIES

The agenda for the Equal Opportunities Forum was noted.
6.
EXTENSION OF GAS SUPPLY CONTRACTS

J. Spink requested that the existing contract for the supply of gas be extended for one month in order for officers to gauge fluxuating gas prices for making a final recommendation on renewal.


RESOLVED:
THAT existing contract be extended for one month.
7.
COUNCIL TAX UPDATE

John Tanner gave an update with regard to the collection of Council Tax, Business Rates and Arrears.

RESOLVED:
THAT the update be noted.
8.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT, under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in the relevant paragraphs of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act. 

9.
EFFICIENCY REVIEW – FEE VARIATIONS

J. Spink sought approval to vary the fees payable to KPMG with regard to the Efficiency Review.  


RESOLVED:
THAT the proposed variations to the terms of engagement of KPMG with regard to the Efficiency Review be agreed.
10.
ACCEPTABLE USAGE

D. Sackfield recommended the approval of an amended policy for information and information holding assets owned by the Council. 


RESOLVED:
THAT the recommendations regarding this policy be approved and the new policy be accepted for adoption across all Salford City Council sites. 
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